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USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) continues to accept and review individual assistance requests

from: (1) direct Farm Loan Programs (FLP) borrowers who missed a recent installment or are unable

to make their next scheduled installment, and (2) borrowers who took certain extraordinary measures

to avoid delinquency on their direct FLP loans.  

FSA direct loan borrowers with qualifying FLP loans who are unable to pay their upcoming

installments or have already missed a recent installment payment can request a cash flow analysis

from FSA using a recent balance sheet and operating plan to determine their eligibility. This

assistance is currently limited to installments due August 1, 2022, through January 15, 2024.  

 If FSA determines that a borrower qualifies for cash flow-based assistance due to an inability to

develop a feasible plan for the current production cycle, FSA will make a one-time credit to the

borrower’s account in the amount of the missed or upcoming direct loan installment(s). Consistent with

other Section 22006 assistance provided to FSA direct loan borrowers, cash flow-based assistance is

only available to borrowers who have not received prior IRA Section 22006 assistance that covered a

forward direct loan installment.

Assistance is also available for borrowers who took certain extraordinary measures between February

28, 2020, through October 18, 2022, to avoid delinquency on their loans, such as monetizing long

term or essential assets, incurring additional non-FSA debt, or deferring other essential payments,

resulting in reduced farm and household viability. If FSA determines that a borrower qualifies for

extraordinary measures assistance, the borrower will receive a direct payment equaling the amount of

funds obtained through the extraordinary measure(s) that were used to make the payment(s) to FSA,

with a maximum payment being the full amount of the installment paid. Borrowers may also be eligible

to receive a payment covering their next loan installment due on all FLP direct loans if they have not

received prior IRA Section 22006 assistance that covered a forward installment.
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Borrowers can submit requests for extraordinary measures or cash flow-based assistance in person at

their local FSA office or by sending in a direct request using the farmers.gov 22006 assistance request

portals at farmers.gov/loans/inflation-reduction-investments/assistance. All requests for assistance

must be received by December 31, 2023.

Borrowers can learn more about extraordinary measures and cash flow-based assistance, including

complete eligibility requirements, at farmers.gov/loans/inflation-reduction-investments/assistance.

As USDA learns more about the types of situations financially distressed farmers are facing, the

Department will continue to update borrowers and the public about new assistance for distressed

borrowers. USDA will also provide regular updates about its progress in deploying this funding to

farmers who need it.
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